STATE OF WASHINGTON

WASHINGTON UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 * Olympia, Washington 98504-7250
(360) 664-1160 * TTY (360) 586-8203

Ref. No. Docket PG-051609

November 20, 2007

Chris Searcy

Public Works Director

City of Enumclaw

1339 Griffin Avenue
Enumclaw, Washington 98022

Dear Mr. Searcy:

Subject: Receipt of Requirements per Commission Order in Docket PG-051609

This letter acknowledges that on November 13, 2007, the commission received the City of
Enumclaw’s (City) Operations and Maintenance (O&M) manual. Oleksa and Associates
transmitted that document to the commission on behalf of the City.

In addition, your letter to us dated November 13, 2007, stated that the City has assigned the full
time duties of Natural Gas System Manager (Manager) to Mr. Jim Flisrand. According to your
letter, the City has relieved Mr. Flisrand of his other duties, and he will remain the City’s interim
Natural Gas System Manager until the City hires a permanent Manager.

These two actions by the City fulfill the filing and personnel requirements identified in our
October 23, 2007, letter.

As you know, the commission previously scheduled for this month a follow-up inspection to'
review the City’s O&M manual. Because the City did not file the O&M manual until late
November, that did not leave us sufficient time to prepare for that inspection. Consequently, we
will contact you in the near future to reschedule this inspection.




City of Enumclaw
Docket PG-051609
November 20, 2007

Page 2

Thank you for your attention to this matter. Please direct any questions you have about this letter
to David Lykken, Acting Pipeline Safety Director at (360) 664-1219 or dlykken@utc.wa.gov.

Sincerely,

ZMZ@M

Carole J. Washburn
Executive Secretary

cc:  Mark Bauer, City Administator
Michael J. Reynolds, City Attorney
David Lykken, Acting Pipeline Safety Director (UTC)
David W. Danner Executive Director (UTC)



